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Artist impression of the new school

Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education infrastructure 
in the history of NSW.

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and 
supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview

A project is underway to redevelop Passfield Park School for Specific Purposes. The project has been fast tracked to 
meet the requirements of the school and the community. The project will deliver:

	■ 16 new permanent teaching spaces
	■ a new library and school hall
	■ a new entrance and drop off area for parents, carers and students
	■ new modern core facilities including staff and administration areas
	■ a new covered outdoor learning area (COLA)
	■ a new indoor sports facility
	■ an upgraded and expanded carpark for 68 cars.

Progress summary

Construction of the Passfield Park School for Specific Purposes (SSP) redevelopment is nearing completion. 
Students and staff are expected to learn from the new facilities from Day 1 Term 1 2022.

Next steps

Commissioning and handover of the services are currently underway. Upcoming work during December will 
include:

■ final joinery and furnishing
■ installation of the soft fall and play equipment to the main courtyard

■ preparing the new buildings for occupation.

Construction of the new indoor sports facility will continue in Term 1 and is anticipated to be handed over in early 
2022.
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Frequently asked questions

What are the new traffic conditions in place on Durham Street?

To help keep children safe, manage traffic flow and minimise congestion, Campbelltown City Council has 
introduced new school zone speed limits On Durham Street, Pembroke Road, and Brennan Place, as well as 
parking restrictions on Durham Street. These are outlined below:

	■ a 40km speed limit school zone from 8 am – 9:30 am and 2:30 pm – 4 pm on school days

	■ a median strip has been installed on Durham Street to prevent vehicles from crossing against the flow of traffic
when entering or exiting the school grounds. Access to the carpark is available when heading West on Durham
Street, towards Pembroke Road.

All signage has been installed, and these changes are now in effect.

Where do I go to drop off my child on the first day of Term 1 2022?
The carpark on Durham Street connects directly to the entrance of the school, and has been designed to support 
carers and parents dropping off their children. The carpark can be accessed when heading west on Durham Street, 
towards Pembroke Road.

Who can I contact if I have a concern about construction work over the holidays?
If you have any queries or concerns about this project you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during business 

hours on 1300 482 651.

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5pm on Friday 24 December 2021 until 9am, Monday 10 January 
2022.

In an emergency, please call triple zero (000).


